





Originating from & produced by St Mary's Church Barton Mills

May 2016				
Editor	Joy Willis	42 The Street	Tel: 713231	
Compositor/Typing/Cover	Nancy Higgins	67 Church Meadow	Tel: 515215	
Duplicating	Frances Cox	69 Church Meadow	Tel: 713477	
Duplicating Reserve	Karen Passmore	55 Church Meadow	Tel:711741	
Collating	Karen Colasante	23 Church Lane	Tel: 713258	
Collating Assistant	José Davis	36 Church Meadow	Tel 712072	
Collating Reserve	Lindsey Judd	2A Church Lane	Tel: 715837	
Distribution	Pamela Boura and the House to House Delivery Team	30 The Street	Tel: 510504	
Accounts	Barbara Murphy	73 Church Meadow	Tel:712000	

Dear Readers,

We are very fortunate in Barton Mills that so many things are going on - and in having so many people who help and/or organise things. This includes those who help by distributing your Barton Miller and I offer a big "thank you" to those who undertake this regular job (not forgetting the other members of our production team, of course!)

You will see in this issue an appeal for someone to take over a distribution route. If you consider walking is good for your health, why not walk "with a purpose" on 10 days in the year? Please help if you can.

Yours sincerely Joy Willis.

Copy for the June issue to me by 20th May please.

BURY ST EDMUNDS MOBILE LIBRARY VAN DATES (Route 4)

Email: help@suffolklibraries.co.uk Telephone: 01473 584563

The Library Van visits Barton Mills (behind Lamb Court) on Saturday aft. 2.00pm

to 2.30pm. This will be the following Saturdays - 7th May/4th June 2016

Vicar's Letter

Dear Friends

Lent and Easter is a busy time in church, so parishes generally see a mass exodus of vicars afterwards as they take the traditional 'post-Easter break'. It can be quite fun to pass a bit of time in airport departure lounges or motorway service stations trying to spot the off-duty cleric, often recognisable by unfortunate choices of hat, sandals with socks and an earnest look they can't quite shake off.

I too took some time out after Easter and headed across the channel to France, doing my best not to look too earnest. For me, a good holiday involves being able to get away from masses of people, and having lovely scenery to look at. So on this occasion, we found a remote cottage made from an old stone shepherd's hut high in the hills and far from the nearest neighbour. Around us were lavender fields, olive groves and woods and we could sit all day listening to cuckoos and admiring the wild flower meadow in front of the house. A little slice of heaven.

Part of the fun was that the house was so rustic: everything in the kitchen and bathroom was made from rough-hewn stone, as were the bedside tables. All the furniture was carefully 'distressed'. (Lawrence's comment that it was rather like the Flintstones' house didn't go down all that well with the proud owner). It has to be said that the rustic look did extend to quite a bit of dust and cobwebs, but because I was on holiday, I actually enjoyed sprucing the place up a bit. The pleasure of being away lies partly in the differentness of it all, a break from routine. Even finding a scorpion in the cupboard felt like an adventure.

For me though, there always comes a point towards the end of the holiday when I start to get restless. My thoughts turn to my own cosy bed and fireside, my friendly dog and cats, normal food and a proper cuppa. Just like Mole in 'The Wind in the Willows' I feel the tug of many invisible little hands pulling me in one direction ..."Home!"

It's sometimes said that our real home is heaven, and we will never be completely content until we find ourselves there. CS Lewis, the writer of the Narnia stories, reckoned that we love home because it reminds us of heaven, and when we get there we will recognise it immediately as the place we have been unconsciously longing for all our lives.

Whatever your thoughts on heaven, I hope you too have been able to rest over Easter and that you too are enjoying all the many pleasures of home.

Sandie x

St Mary's Church Barton Mills.

Parish Priest in Charge: Rev. Sandie Barton.

6 The Street, Freckenham. IP28 8HZ. Tel 01638-720770

Email - revsandiebarton@gmail.com

Your Church Representatives:

Churchwarden/Verger: Davina Peachey, 24 Church Lane

Close, Barton Mills. Tel 716265

<u>Churchwarden:</u> Dave Traher, 25 Church Lane Close, Barton Mills. Tel 718328

St Mary's PCC Members:

<u>Secretary:</u> Frances Lewis, 11 Church Meadow Barton Mills. IP28 6AR. Tel 713155. To whom all correspondence should be addressed.

Treasurer: Rodney Knight..

Deanery Synod Representatives:

Nora Shipley and Rodney Knight.

Elders: Colin Brotherton; Glynn East.

Other PCC Members: Colin Brotherton; Lis Brotherton; Sandi Spence; Jo Traher; Jackie Vermeulen; Mary Parkin; Alan Butcher; Heather East and Steve Hills.

The election of the new PCC will take place at the A.G.M. on 28th April - too late for publication in this issue. See June Barton Miller.

Prayer Times at Barton Mills

Fridays (weekly) 4-4.30pm. In the Church. All welcome.

Mothers Union

Next Meeting - Monday 16th May 2016. 2.15pm
Barton Mills Church Room

There is also a **Prayer Chain** for anyone needing prayers for themselves or others. Please ring **Colin Brotherton 713440**.

COFFEE MORNINGS

Every Thursday 10.00 - noon in the Church Rooms. ALL VERY WELCOME



Barton Mills Church Services, May 2016

Sunday 1st May 9.30am: Holy Communion

Ascension Day, Thursday 5th May, 11am: Group Service at Freckenham

Sunday 8th 8am: Early Holy Communion - simple form in contemporary language

9.30am: Messy Church – children and adults together enjoy informal activities and worship, everyone welcome.

Sunday 15th Pentecost, (Whit Sunday) 9.30am: Holy Communion.

Sunday 22nd 9.30am: Praise and Worship

Sunday 29th May **10am**: Special Group Service, with a visit by **Bishop Martin**, the Diocesan Bishop of St Edmundsbury and Ipswich

BISHOP MARTIN'S VISIT

We are privileged to be able to welcome Bishop Martin, the new Bishop of the Diocese of St Edmundsbury and Ipswich, to Barton Mills, on Sunday 29th May. This will be a Group Service, at 10am, for the four parishes in the Lark and Lee Group and will also be the Confirmation Service for local candidates. A special welcome to everyone to this service.

FELLOWSHIP MEALS

Fellowship meals are being held in the church room each month, usually on the last Friday of each month at 6pm, and the May meal will be on Friday 27th May.

Each meal is informal with a varied menu — and good company — all welcome! There is a list to sign in the church so that numbers are known for catering.

CAR BOOT SALES

Church members will be doing the refreshments in the Village Hall at the Boot sale on Bank Holiday Monday 30th May, (when the Allotments Association will be doing the Boots on the field). Offers of help and / or food will be very welcome.

CHRISTIAN AID WEEK

The annual house-to-house collection will take place between 15th and 22nd May. Help with delivering envelopes would be appreciated - Contact Nora Shipley Tel-718881 if you can help.

If you are not at home when a collector calls for your completed envelope, it can be left at 42 The Street.

This collection has always been well supported by the residents of Barton Mills and this year our support is very necessary with the refugee crisis and many ongoing situations.

CHURCH MISSIONARY SOCIETY

C.M.S. box opening is now due.

Please take your box to Nora Shipley either at her home or bring it to a service at church

Could you deliver the Barton Miller to Bridge Farm Close?

Our present volunteer would like to retire after doing this job for several years. Could you deliver these magazines 10 times each year? If you could help, please contact Pamela on 510504 or email pamela@boura.org.

PLANT SALE

Saturday 21st May, 2pm to 4pm

14 Mildenhall Road, Barton Mills (the home of Margaret Cox)

Tea and cakes will be served

Also sale of good condition gardening books and gardening tools.



Potted cuttings appreciated.

FOUND.

Remote Control Quadcopter!

Tel 717341.

FOR SALE

YAMAHA PSR-410 KEYBOARD

Very Good Condition

£70.00 o.n.o.

Tel -01638-713910

MILIM

CAR BOOT SALE SPRING BANK HOLIDAY MONDAY



7am to 12noon BARTON MILLS PLAYING FIELD

(Next to Village Hall)
Single pitch £6, Double pitch £10

Car Boot proceeds to Barton Mills Allotments Assn.

Refreshments in Village Hall proceeds to Barton Mills Parish Church



BARTON MILLS BAPTIST CHURCH



I am very fortunate to have worked at the nearby airbase for 57 years and during that time I have seen many changes in the way we operate. Technology has reached an all time high and we wonder what they can do next to upgrade the system. However, there have been times during those years when the communications systems have not worked and the service provider has been called to investigate.

Our lives today seem to be controlled by hi-tech equipment, however, when we need to contact a utility company or purchase some insurance, we need plenty of time to sit down and push buttons. I read the following article recently confirming this statement: Someone needed to make a phone call to an insurance company. First came the busy signals – for an entire day! Next came a recorded message followed by music, occasionally interrupted by a voice that said, "Our lines are still busy. Please hold, or hang up and try again." Finally they got through but this led to a complicated set of instructions: For policy information, press 1. For new coverage, press 2. To make a claim, press 3. To talk to an agent, press 4 - they chose the last option. A recording said he was out of the office and told him to press the pound (#) key. The same voice repeated the same options. They finally hung up. Sound familiar?

Thank God there is no such thing as a prayer runaround. He's not "on demand" to do as we ask, but He is always "on call" to hear our prayers and provide an answer. On 15 May, Whit Sunday, we shall be reminded again of the availability of the Holy Spirit who is "standing in" for our Saviour who ascended into Heaven, and is seated at the right hand of God and is interceding for us. He has promised never to leave us nor forsake us. He listens to our petitions and prayers and His line is never busy.

As Christians we believe that wherever we are God hears us when we pray, not because we deserve it but because Christ has opened the way for us to talk directly to the Father. Psalm 145 v18 says "The Lord is near to all who call upon Him, to all who call upon Him in truth". With that assurance we can come confidently to God in prayer, knowing we will never be turned away.

PRAYER IS AN OPEN LINE TO HEAVEN

Our services remain the same: Bible Study at 7.30p.m. on Thursdays (Call 01638-713892 for Location) and Sunday School and Bible Study on Sundays at 11a.m, or the Worship Services at 3p.m. and 6.30p.m. Why not join us at one of these events, you will be made most welcome.

F. A. RUTTERFORD

BARTON MILLS PARISH COUNCIL The Clerk's Page

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

The Annual Parish Meeting took place on Wednesday 20th April. Both the Parish Council and I were really pleased to see such a good turnout from the parishioners. We hope in years to come even more people will attend and take full advantage of this annual meeting of the Parish to exchange information and provide positive input regarding the future direction of the Parish. Overall it was a very positive and engaging meeting.

The major points covered were; the Forest Heath Plan, the planning application for 78 houses on Worlington Road, the footpath to Mildenhall, a new affordable housing project, the proposed defibrillator and plans for Barton Mills celebrating the Queen's 90th Birthday on the 12th June. Minutes of the meeting will be

published in the week.

I would also like to thank our Chairman Cllr Boura for her Chairman's Report, following her first year in office – this will be available to view on our website. www.bartonmills.net

HALF TERM FOOTBALL COACHING

REMINDER: FREE football coaching will again take place during May half term on Tuesday 31st May and Thursday 2nd June from 1.30pm to 3.30pm. We hope to see a good turnout from the kids (and give parents a well earned rest for a couple of hours!)

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS

Date of next meeting: 3rd May in the Village Hall at 7.30pm.

Members of the Public are welcome to attend these meeting and have an opportunity to speak (3 minute limit) at the start of the meeting (this will not constitute a legal/procedural part of the meeting) or, at the Chairman's discretion, to address the Council at a convenient time in which case it will be minuted as part of the meeting. Please contact either the Clerk or the Chairman to notify them of the subject at least one working week before the meeting if you want to speak on any subject.

www.bartonmills.net

Problems with Street Lights - call (Freephone) 0800 591055

Chairman: Pamela Boura (01638 510504) - chairman@bartonmills.net

Clerk: Abigail Davies (01638 - 718909) - clerk@bartonmills.net

BARTON MILLS WEDNESDAY CLUB All Over 50s Welcome

Wed 4th May: At 2 pm in the Village Hall, Fiona Lucraft will talk on "Food in the first half of the 20th Century". Refreshments afterwards.

Wed 18th May: Outing on the Bure Valley Railway from Aylsham and cruise on The Broads from Wroxham. The bus will depart at 9.30 am and return about 5.45 pm.

Sat 18th June: "Pirates of Penzance" performed in a barn at Swaffham Bulbeck. We will travel in shared cars leaving at 1.40 pm. £9 members / £10 non-members. Please contact Pamela as soon as possible on 510504 or email pamela@boura.org.

Meetings in the Village Hall: £2 members, £3 non-members

Barton Mills & District Gardening Club MEMBER OF R.H.S.

Annual Subscription £10.00 £2.00 fee per meeting for members New members and friends welcome as paying visitors

Tuesday 24th May 2016. Brian Carline "Pelargoniums"

For further details telephone Ian Anderson. Tel 515741.

Our next trip is to Beth Chatto Gardens on 12th May, there are still a few spaces available.

Our second trip this year is to Waterperry Gardens in Oxfordshire on 7th July - details at our meeting in

Plant Sale - Saturday 21st May. See page 6



The Coffee Caravan and Barton Mills Parish Council

invite you to a Royal Tea to celebrate Queen Elizabeth II's 90th Birthday

at Barton Mills Village Hall on Tues 17 May from 2-4 pm

Free afternoon tea and royal quiz

Music and video from every decade of Her Majesty's reign
Royal memorabilia to view
Bring your old slippers to swap for a free new pair (while
stocks last)
Free walking stick ferrule replacement
Visiting Suffolk based agencies offering advice and help

CAR BOOT SALES on BARTON MILLS PLAYING FIELD, BANK HOLIDAY MONDAYS 2016

Day	Date	Hall	Field	BBQ
Easter Monday	28 March	Village Hall	Village Hall	X
May Day	2 May	WI	WI	X
Spring Bank Holiday	30 May	Church	Allotments Assn	Football Club
Late Summer Bank Holiday	29 August	Church	Football Club	Football Club

Each morning: 7am to 12 noon.

Pitch prices: single pitch £6, double pitch £10.

ENGLISH AS THE OFFICIAL EURO LANGUAGE

Adapted by Brian Crowder from an old article

To encourage Britain to stay in the EU, the European Commission has just announced proposals whereby English would become the language of the EU rather than German, which was the other possibility. As part of the negotiations, German diplomats feel that English spelling has some room for improvement so, in the first year "s" will replace the soft "c". Sertainly this will make the sivil servants jump with joy. The hard "c" will be dropped in favour of the "k". This should klear up konfusion and keyboards kan have one less letter.

There will be growing public enthusiasm in the second year when the troublesome "ph" will be replaced with "f". This will make words like fotograf 20% shorter.

In the third year, public akseptanse of the new spelling kan be ekspekted to reach the stage where more komplikated changes are possible. Governments will enkorage the removal of double letters, which have always ben a deterent to akurate speling. Also, al wil agre that the horible mes of the silent "e"s in the language is disgraseful and they should go away.

By the fourth year, people wil be reseptive to steps such as replasing "th" with "z" and "w" with "v". During ze fifz year, ze unesesary "o" kan be dropd from vords containing "ou" and similar changes vud of kors be aplid to ozer kombinations of leters.

After zis fifz yer, ve vil haf a reli sensibl riten styl zen zer vil be no mor trubl or difikultis und evrivun vil find it zo ezi to undschtand ech ozer. Ze drem vil finali kum tru. Und sune orl Yerope vil spreaken Germ-lish.

BARTON MILLS 100 CLUB

The purpose of the Barton Mills 100 Club is to raise funds by operation of lotteries and draws to contribute to projects and/or organisations within the parish of Barton Mills for the general benefit of the people of Barton Mills

April 2016 Winners

£30	P. Parsons	17
£15	F. Lewis	133
£10	K. Titcombe	155
£5	I. Fulcher	146

If you would like to become a member please contact our Treasurer: Janette Miller - 49 The Street. Tel 712843

IF YOU WANT TO WIN, YOU HAVE TO BE IN !!
Prizes of £30, £15, £10 and £5 monthly and twice a year additional prizes of £150.

Barton Mills 100 Club Chairman's Annual Report - Apr 2016

2015 was a good year in many ways, with good funds and most requests for money met.

The committee and I find it disappointing that it has been assumed that we are here for anything, at any cost, so I feel I should make it clear that the 100 Club is to help clubs and organisations within Barton Mills, to buy equipment etc. that they need.

We were asked to make a contribution to the Parish Council to complete the path across to Mildenhall and, while I agree this needs doing, it is not what we are here for. The people of Barton Mills pay into the 100 Club, they also pay council tax, which is where money for the path should come from. Also the path is used by people from surrounding villages and Mildenhall, not just Barton Mills.

We also paid for some signs which are kept at The Bell pub for general use of the people of Barton Mills. We agreed to this on the understanding that the landlord of The Bell announced their general village use in the Barton Miller. This was not done, so we were let down there.

Having got that off my chest, I would like to thank Janette Miller and Charlie Peachey for their hard work during this year, and all the collectors for their collecting every month and also all the members of the 100 Club for their contributions.

We look forward to another successful year in 2016

Thank you

Jackie Stirges 100 Club Chairman



BARTON MILLS WI - NEWS AND INFORMATION

Report of April Meeting.

At this months meeting we were treated to some impressive music and dance demonstrations by the Haughley Hoofers.

A form of Morris Dancing with musical accompaniment, the Haughley Hoofers clog dancing was enjoyed by all, especially the "have a go" participation by our enthusiastic members. It just might be that the Haughley Hoofers may be gaining some new members!



Next Meeting Tues 10th May 2016

7.30pm In the Village Hall.

Take a look at our website - www.wibartonmills.weebly.com



MRS MARGARET JENKINSON

It is with sadness that we record the death at the age of 98, of Mrs MARGARET JENKINSON. Due to her final years being overshadowed by debilitating illness, she may not be known to many of our more recent residents, but during her active years she was a highly regarded member of our community.

In addition to her generous personal hospitality, she kindly lent her home and grounds for all manner of corporate events; family occasions; meetings; quiet days; weddings; various fundraising events (not least raising some thousands of pounds for The Children's Society); coffee mornings; afternoon teas and so on.....never minding any disturbance to herself. Many reflective and happy hours were enjoyed at "Dejoo" by so many.

May she rest in peace.

THE PRESERVATION TRUST CORNER

Welcome to the regular new page for the Trust, where we hope not just to keep you reminded of current events but also to share snippets from the history of the Church.

Chippenham Fire

From the Barton Mills Parish Magazine of March, 1899:

"On Sunday, February 26th, collections were made at the morning and evening services in the Parish Church, on behalf of the sufferers by the late fire at Chippenham. Offerings to the amount of £3 5s. 9d. were made, and consisted of the following coins - 3 half-crowns, 3 florins, 13 shillings, 47 sixpences, 9 threepennies, 133 pence, and 58 half pence. This kind sympathy on the part of Barton Mills, has been gratefully acknowledged by the Vicar of Chippenham on behalf of his poor parishoners."

This appears to be in regard to a fire in the village (not the church, which has itself seen terrible fires) of Chippenham in February of 1899. A local history of Chippenham online notes a fire started at a small farm in the centre of the village, which resulted in much of that part of the village being destroyed. It seems Barton Mills was pleased to help its neighbour, but I'm not sure why such a detailed breakdown of coinage was needed! An extra accountability measure, perhaps...



Upcoming Events - See Full Information Elsewhere in the Miller

Interested in what the Trust does to help maintain our historic Church building? Please consider joining us, we'd love your involvement! You can pick up a leaflet from inside the Church; call Frances Lewis on 01638 713155; or visit www.bartonmillschurch.org/trust.html for more information.



BARTON MILLS will CELEBRATE the QUEEN'S 90th BIRTHDAY on SUNDAY 12th JUNE on Barton Mills Playing Field 2 till 6pm

A Family Afternoon Picnic, funded by Barton Mills Parish
Council and Forest Heath District Council.

Free entertainment: live music (2 local bands),
a big bouncy castle, (professionally supervised),
a royal birthday cake,
a chance to take 'royal' selfie photos as you
shake hands with the Queen!

4pm: Official Opening of the new Picnic Area,
and Cutting the Cake

Also planned - BBQ, Tombola, Fun Dog Show,
limited bar serving Pimms and beer.

MAKE IT A DATE IN YOUR DIARY!

THE QUEEN'S BIRTHDAY PARTY SUNDAY 12th JUNE

PLEASE HELP BARTON MILLS TO CELEBRATE THE QUEEN'S 90th BIRTHDAY!

Can you help with any of these, please ...

help on the day moving tables and chairs on and off the field, setting up staging and PA system; providing BBQ equipment - and/or running a BBQ; making and serving cups of tea (using the Village Hall kitchen), handing round the Royal Birthday Cake; organising a 'fun dog show'; giving items for a Tombola (children or adult); do face painting; entertain with 'magic' ...

HAVE YOU GOT ANY OTHER IDEAS FOR THE PARTY?

There will be a marquee on the field and some tables and chairs will be provided, but you can also bring your own. We hope to provide some refreshments at cost prices or you can bring your own food and drink.

The idea is to have a family fun afternoon with somethin

The idea is to have a family fun afternoon, with something for everyone - but also a party time for local people who come on their own to join in.

Please contact Abi Davies, Clerk to Barton Mills Parish Council, on 01638 718909, e mail clerk@bartonmills.net, or Frances Lewis, 11 Church Meadow, 01638 713155, e mail franceslewis35@gmail.com

And please come to a meeting in the church room on Wednesday 11th May at 7.30pm.

What's on in Freckenham May 2016

Tuesday 3 May April Coffee Caravan East View car park2 – 4 pm. The usual refreshments, chat and friendly advice available. Freckenham Film Night – no need to book just turn up - Bar Friday 6 May – Mr Holmes (PG)doors open 7pm film starts 7.30pm. Starring Ian McKellen as Sherlock Holmes, in a twist to the story, Holmes is a lonely recluse, slowly succumbing to senility. The year is 1947, nearly 30 years after the troubling events which ultimately caused the sleuth to retreat to the country, and to care for his beloved bees. This retired Holmes, with a failing memory, tries to remember his final case and a woman, the memory of whom still haunts him. He also befriends a fan, the young son of his housekeeper, who wants him to work again. Running time 1hr 44 minutes. Next film 3 June Spectre (Bond)

Saturday 14 May An evening with Michael Antony (Rat Pack & swing singer) and DJ John dance or just enjoy! 7.30pm Fundraiser in aid of Hope for Tomorrow - bringing cancer treatment closer to home (www.hopefortomorrow.org.uk). Tea/coffee and cakes available or bring your own alcoholic drink. Raffle. Call Claire on 07855835796 to book a ticket £5.

Saturday 28 May Freckenham Farmers & Crafts Market 10-12 noon. Our regular stalls including cheese & plants, refreshments of drinks, bacon rolls & cakes available. Free entry. Next one 25 June.

Friday 24 June - Kai Mackenzie in his Buble Tribute returns to Freckenham for a third visit. Book or be disappointed! Ticket £10 on 07542 198933 7.30 for 8pm start.

Check the website <u>www.freckenham.onesuffolk.net</u> for our weekly activities and do check if you have not attended recently.



MILDENHALL & DISTRICT MUSEUM AND MUSEUM SOCIETY

Mildenhall Museum Society will be entertained with BURY ST. EDMUNDS IN OLD POSTCARDS, presented by Richard Everett, on Thurs. MAY 5TH, 7.30 at the Museum. Non-members (£3) as well as members (£1-50) will be welcome.

The latest fun quiz sheet (£1) entitled WOOF, WOOF, HOWL! for you to take away, and perhaps win a prize, will be available that evening and when the museum is open on Tues., Wed., Thurs., Sat., 2-4.30 and Fri. 10.30-4.30. Group visits can be arranged in or out of normal hours.

When did YOU last visit YOUR local Museum to look at the displays? The volunteers will be pleased to see you.

| Saturday 14th May 2016 | at 7.30pm | St Edmundsbury

Cathedral,

Bury St Edmunds

ELGAR

THE MUSIC MAKERS

Elgar: The Music Makers Op. 69

Elgar: Sea Pictures Op. 37

Parry: I Was Glad

Harris: Bring Us, O Lord God

Prometheus Orchestra Bury Bach Choir Valerie Reid - mezzo-soprano Philip Reed - conductor

Tickets £25 and £20 reserved

£14 unreserved

The Apex Box Office -

01284-758000

www.burybachchoir.co.uk

BARTON MILLER ADVERTISING RATES

Commercial/Business	Basic 1/8 page of A5	£20	Per annum
	1/4 page of A5	£40	Per annum
	1/2 page of A5	£80	Per annum
	Whole page A5	£160	Per annum
Organisations/Clubs etc	Basic 1/8 th page of A5	£1.25	Per issue
	1/4 page of A5	£2.50	Per issue
	1/2 page of A5	£5.00	Per issue
	Whole page A5	£10.00	Per issue

Depending on the content for some local items, some adjustments may be made. This is envisaged as being for "poster type" publicity for events.

<u>Charity appeals</u> not more that 5 lines of straight type - FREE. "Poster style" format - organisation rates apply.

Small Personal Adverts For Sale/Wanted etc. - £1 Lost/Found/Thank you - FREE

Any profits from advertising go to Church Funds

The Barton Miller Editorial Team

take no responsibility for endorsement of, or statements made in published advertisements which are accepted in good faith. However we reserve the right to refuse any advertisement considered inappropriate for publication

SPECIAL NOTICE

If you are preparing any articles or advertisements for inclusion in the BARTON MILLER would you please submit where possible in A5 format copy. Please email the text (Word/Publisher doc) and illustrations (JPEG) to nancy@bartonmills.com ensuring that a printout of the item is provided to the Editor before the required cut off date. Any item emailed but not received by the Editor will NOT be included in the magazine.

To keep proportions correct, fold an A5 sheet of paper in half 3 times to achieve minimum size. Many thanks.

PCSO Tristan Askew 3284

Police Community Support Officer Based at Mildenhall Police Station **Telephone 101**

Safer Neighbourhood Team







Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II is 90 this year! Come and join us for a celebratory cream tea!



We invite you to a Royal-tea celebration of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth's 90th Birthday! at

BARTON MILLS Village Hall

Tuesday 17th May 2-4 PM

Everyone attending can enjoy a free cloth bag on entry.

A free afternoon cream tea & royal quiz.

Music & video from every decade of Her Majesty's reign.

Royal memorabilia to view and examine.

Bring along your old slippers to swap for a free new pair.
(while stocks last)

Free walking stick ferrule replacement.

Visiting Suffolk based agencies offering advice and help.

Tel/Fax: 01379 855 338

enquiries@ruralcoffeecaravan.org.uk

www.ruralcoffeecaravan.org.uk